[Translation]

Ministry of Commerce of People’s Republic of China

TRB Policy & Regulation Note No.71 [2024]

Notification on Application of Additional Subsidy Items of the Anti-
Subsidy Investigation of Dairy Products

EU Delegation to China,

The Trade Remedy Investigation Bureau of the Ministry of Commerce of the People’s
Republic of China presents its compliments to the Delegation of the European Union to the
People’s Republic of China

The Trade Remedy Investigation Bureau is authorised by the Ministry of Commerce of the
People's Republic of China to conduct trade remedy investigations on relevant imported
products. On 21 August 2024, the Ministry of Commerce released the notice and decided to
initiate an anti-subsidy investigation of imports of dairy products originating in the EU. On 5
November, the Bureau received an ‘Application for Investigation of Additional Subsidy
Items’ submitted by local dairy associations. According to the Anti-Subsidy Regulation of the
People’s Republic of China, the Bureau will review the application in accordance with the
rules.

According to the relevant procedure, the Bureau would like to invite the representatives of the
Delegation for a consultation about the additional subsidy items before 14 November. If the
EU government wishes to consult, please contact the Bureau for relevant arrangements before
12:00, 11 November, in order to ensure the Bureau has enough time to consider the comments
of the EU side.

Contact persons: LIU Kaiquan, WEI Wei
Tel : (86) 10 — 65198196, 65198760

7 November 2024
Trade Remedy and Investigation Bureau
Ministry of Commerce

Disclaimer: This translation by the EU Delegation is provided as a working tool, and is provided "as is." No
warranty of any kind, either expressed or implied, is made as to the accuracy, correctness, or reliability of any
translations. Only the original official version should prevail as a source of reference.
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